
 

 
   

 

 
 

  

      Media Invitation 
All Editors 
All Media Houses 
 
MATHIBELA TRADITIONAL COUNCIL CULTURAL FUNCTION / UMMEMO 

The Mathibela Traditional Council led by Kgoshi Lameck Mokoena, who is also the 
Chairperson of the Mpumalanga House of Traditional Leaders (MPHTL) will on Saturday, 
3rd September 2016 celebrate the annual Mathibela Day. The Deputy Minister for Co-
operative Governance and Traditional Leaders, Mr Obed Bapela, Members of the 
Executive of the House, the Executive Mayor of Bushbuckridge Local Municipality, Cllr 
Sylvia Nxumalo and the local community will be in attendance.  
 
The function coincides with the Heritage month and the Public Service month. “I am very 
pleased that the event is the platform that showcases our history. It is a display of myriad 
of cultural values and norms, as we are expecting people from different cultural 
background,” said Kgoshi Mokoena.  
 
The Mathibela Traditional Council is one of the 60 recognised traditional councils in 
Mpumalanga. Cultural functions such as these are held annually to revitalise heritage and 
traditional legacies. 
 

The function is scheduled as follows: 

Date:  03 September 2016 

Time:  10H00 

Venue:  Mathibela Traditional Council, Oakley 

Kindly confirm your attendance with Lefentse Nkosi on: lefentsen@mpg.gov.za, 013 766 
6929 or 082 964 4732 on or before Friday, 22 April 2016. 
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